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2nd November, 2015

Dear Coach/Teacher,

Thank you for those of you who participated in the Hampshire Festival back in September and the National Schools Competition. It was great to see so many athletes involved in the events. The Satellite and County Academy sessions are fully underway.
For those of you who are coaching athletes that are part of the Hampshire Satellite or County Academy sessions, please ask the athletes how they are doing and what they need to work on. Thank you for the support you are giving your athletes.

England Netball Online Resource 

In case you are not aware England Netball have launched a performance guide online tool. Please follow the link below -

http://scouting.englandnetball.co.uk
This is a free online resource to help club coaches and teachers identify the range of attributes and characteristics being looked for on the England Performance Pathway.  In future, any coach recommending players for Satellite or County Academies will have been required to have registered and completed the resource.
Selection Developments in Hampshire

It has been decided to change the way in which we select athletes into the pathway for the September 2016/17 season.

U14 Level 

Instead of a Festival we will be resorting back to trials. The trials will involve invasion game principles and skills in the morning and then game play in the afternoon. Athletes will be working as individuals and not part of their club teams.The dates for the trials will be  - 7th and/or 21st May 2016 (depending on numbers) with final trial on 18th June 2016.   Athletes will be invited to the final trial based on their performances and it is hoped those players will be informed at the preliminary trial. Venues will be advised and further details will be shared nearer the time. Please add the dates to your club/school calendars.
Current Satellite athletes that are eligible to remain at that level will be assessed throughout the season and either then asked to return to club or remain. They will not need to trial.
U16 Level

Players that are within the system (attend Satellite or first year County athletes) and eligible to graduate/ remain in the U16 County academy will be asked to attend two screening sessions Wednesday 18th May 2016 and Wednesday 25th May 2016. Based on this and how athletes have performed throughout the season, will result in athletes returning to club/remaining in/or graduating to the County Academy. Again please add these dates to your club/school diaries.
We will not be holding U16 trials as the number of athletes within this age group being selected over the last two years has been very marginal. Athletes will be watched at club and the Hampshire School County tournament. If a coach feels that an athlete does meet the criteria and has been overlooked then we will endeavour to invite them to a session, development day or observe them in a game.

Remaining Selection opportunities this season – 2015/16 
If as a coach you feel there is an athlete that is now demonstrating the attributes - you have completed the England Netball online resource - (please not ones that were seen in September at the festival) then please email me hnaacademy@gmail.com 
Communication with club/school coaches 

You may be aware that Hampshire County have launched their new website. It is hoped that information can be shared through this with regard to the performance developments and news.

The Hampshire Academy/Satellite newsletter this year will also be shared with coaches who have athletes participating in the programme.
I hope that these developments are clear and I will be in touch in the second half of the season with trial details.
Wishing you a good rest of the season.

Yours faithfully,
Sarah Ellard,

Academy Co-ordinator

Hampshire Netball Association
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